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Waste Water Treatment Plant Improvements Contractor 
 
The Town has been working with BF&S to create a plan for improvements at the WWTP 
including, phosphorus removal, headworks improvements which will provide some 
growth opportunity, repair and maintenance of primary and secondary clarifiers, a 
chemical contact building and sludge press.  The process that we will be utilizing is the 
Guaranteed Maximum Contract procedure which the town has used previously in 
extending waste water pipes to park 1.   
 
Alan, George and I with help from Matt Spidel interviewed and score sheeted 3 possible 
providers, Thieneman Construction, Kukosing Construction, and Bowen Construction.  
Review of each of the contracting company’s shows that they are all qualified and have 
performed similar work throughout the state.  After the interviews tabulations of the 
score sheets showed that Thieneman was the preferred contractor of choice.   
 
Matt has provided a recommendation letter that should the council adopt allows 
Thieneman along with the Town to take the next steps in working through the GSC 
process.  I recommend council approve the letter as we are legally required to make a 
number of these upgrades.       
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